Minutes of the meeting of Willington Worthenbury Community Council,  held on Monday,  July 11, 2011 at Worthenbury Village Hall 

1. Attendance:  

  Mr Allen Brereton(Chairman), Messrs Paul Falkingham,  Rodney Skelland, Bob Andrews,  Gerald Siddorn, and Michael Arnold (Clerk).

2. Apologies:  

Mr Tim Parkyn, Mrs Mary Roberts, Mrs Barbara Large, and Mr Richard Mewes. 
3.Police report:
Constable Steve McConnell attended and outlined minor crimes, and reported that the situation at the Lych House in Tallarn Green had improved significantly, and now presented no problems.
4. Minutes of previous meeting.

Mr Andrews proposed and Mr Siddorn seconded the adoption of the minutes of the meeting held at Tallarn Green on May 9, 2011, and these were adopted.
5. Matters arising from the minutes.

Future of field behind Tallarn Green War Memorial:  Mr Skelland said he had been unable to contact Lord Kenyon on the matter but would seek to do so. It was agreed that the clerk should contact the council’s solicitor to seek further information from the Land Registry.
Blues Festival: Mr Falkingham said he had not attended the event, but understood that it had gone well, after the completion of the license negotiations.
Swings for Worthenbury Playing Field: Mr Parkyn had reported that the new swings for older children had been installed and were in use.  The clerk said a cheque had been made out in payment and would be signed during the evening. The clerk presented the report on the Safety Inspection of the Playing Field produced after some delay by Wrexham CBC, which referred only to ‘very low risk’ items, chiefly relating to the iron railing fences.
Street light: An additional street light has been ordered to fill the gap in Tallarn Green at a possible cost of £1200, and the clerk reported that a representative of the Highways Dept from Wrexham CBC had visited Tallarn Green and been shown the site envisaged, but had not yet returned with a final figure.
Bowling Bank: The clerk wrote to Wrexham CBC Planning Dept mentioning the need to ensure that new brickwork followed the approved type.

Lych House: The clerk wrote to the Bryn Mellyn Trust at Telford referring to complaints about the conduct of girls resident at the Lych House in Tallarn Green, and received a letter apologising for the problem, and outlining changes made to ensure that this will not happen in future, and this letter was circulated to councillors, and an appropriate reply sent.

6. Planning Notifications:
Applications for Planning permission
P/2011/0348: Erection of stable block and retention of oil tank at 6 The Elms, Tallarn Green.
The clerk was instructed to write to the Planning Department at Wrexham CBC  to point out the larger scale of the project in comparison with stable facilities elsewhere on the estate, and to mention that part of the land relates to an appeal currently in process.

P/2011/0366: Demolition of existing open fronted storage building and erection of portal framed livestock building at Brook Farm, Church Road, Worthenbury.

P/2011/0367: Erection of solid muck store and silage clamp with dirty water storage tank at Brook Farm, Church Road, Worthenbury.
Grants of Planning Permission
WOR P/2011/0105: Listed building consent for extension to dwelling at Hurdle View, Tallarn Green. 
WOR P/2011/0214: Erection of double garage involving change of use from agricultural to residential at The Whalebone, Whalebone Lane, Tallarn Green.

Notification of appeal

P/2011/0082: A hearing is to be held on an appeal by Mr Fitton relating to his application for premises at Shrewd’s Lair, Ty Broughton Lane, Tallarn Green.
P/2008/1098: An appeal is to be made to the Welsh Ministers in respect of the rejection of a planning application relating to development at Hawthorn Cottage, Tallarn Green. This concerned the access to the property, to which we made no objection, and did not understand the objection by the Highways Dept at Wrexham. 
7. Correspondence
Wrexham CBC: Worthenbury Conservation Area Management plan. Members commented on the quality of this plan, and the clerk was instructed to add a link on the council website.
Local Government Boundary Commission for Wales: Review of Electoral Arrangements and proposals for the County Borough of Wrexham. Mr Skelland pointed out that this document had been rescinded.
Glasdon Products: Brochure.

8. Cheques for signature:
100112                 Wrexham CBC, playing field rental                     £50  00
100113                 Michael Arnold, salary                                       £170   00
100114                 Michael Arnold, expenses                                           £ 79   69
100115                     Creative  Play UK (swings)                                     £1249   20

 9:  Ratification of Audit,

Under new regulations introduced by the Welsh Assembly, the prepared audit, ratified by the Internal Auditor, must be accepted by the council for submission to the External Auditor, and this was proposed by Mr Skelland and seconded by Mr Falkingham, and adopted. 
10: Chairman's Remarks

11: Any other business.
Members referred to the state of local roads, and the need for hedgecutting to improve access and visibility, and the clerk was instructed to notify the Highways Department of the situation.

 12: Next meeting
The next meeting of the council will be held at Tallarn Green Village  Hall on September 12, 2011.
The chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 pm.

Signed as a true record:........................................................................................(Chair)
Date: ..........................................

